Elan Microelectronics Corporation v. Apple, Inc. Doc. 121 Att. 3

EXHIBIT C

Dockets.Justia.com


http://dockets.justia.com/docket/california/candce/5:2009cv01531/213535/
http://docs.justia.com/cases/federal/district-courts/california/candce/5:2009cv01531/213535/121/3.html
http://dockets.justia.com/

From: Mehta, Sonal [Sonal.Mehta@weil.com]

Sent: Tuesday, June 01, 2010 7:46 PM

To: DeBruine, Sean

Cc: Elan Apple Team; Apple Elan WGM Service
Subject: Dezmelyk declaration

Sean:

I hope you had a nice Memorial Day weekend.

I am writing now regarding the Declaration of Robert Dezmelyk that Elan filed with its
Opening Claim Construction Brief. Apple has reviewed the declaration, and believes that
it improperly adds new opinions and additional analysis after the close of claim
construction discovery, in violation of the Patent Local Rules. In particular, the
opinions in Paragraphs 26-34 of the declaration were not disclosed pursuant to Patent
Local Rule 4-3 and were not available to Apple prior to Mr. Dezmelyk's deposition. As
such, Apple requests that Elan withdraw those paragraphs of Mr. Dezmelyk's May 7
declaration. Barring that, Apple intends to file a motion to strike those portions of Mr.
Dezmelyk's declaration tomorrow. In addition, Apple plans to ask the Court to hear the
motion to strike on a shortened briefing schedule, so that the motion can be heard on June
21st, along with the claim construction tutorial. Under Apple's proposed schedule, Elan's
opposition brief, if any, will be due on June 11, and Apple's reply, if any, will be due
on June 15.

Please let me know by 4pm tomorrow (1) whether Elan consents to withdraw Paragraphs 26-34
of Mr. Dezmelyk's May 7 declaration; and (2) if Elan does not consent, whether Elan will

oppose Apple's proposed shortened briefing schedule. We are also available to discuss at
any time tomorrow.

Best,
Sonal
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